
RBCC Membership Meeting – October 10, 2018 

 

Board Members in Attendance: 

 

Tom Beck 
Su Harambe 
Natalya Roberts   
 

Brett  Boynton 
Anne Nolan 
Ruth Cousineau 
 

 Membership Committee  

 No news 

Building Committee 

 No news other than rentals are up. 

Finance Committee 

 RBCC continues to do well financially. From Jan 1 through today the club has grossed $17,,216.  
We have several rentals coming up in addition to the dance center so Gerd projects we will end 
the year well.  RBCC donated $500 to Boo Bash. 
 

Social Committee   

 $1500 budget for Harvest Fest for the evening after Thanksgiving (Nov. 23) was approved.  

Clansy needs lots of volunteers for this – sign up on-line. 

Tech Committee 

 No news. 

Other Items Discussed: 

 Boo Bash - Natalya and Aaron volunteered to get coloring books and crayons with our logo on 

the back for RBCC booth at Boo-Bash. 

 Arts and Crafts market will be at RBCC on December 1 from 10-2.  It will feature local artisans 

with quality hand-crafted goods.  300 people expected Dorothy needs volunteers to put out 

yard signs. 

 SPU reviewed water/waste-related projects in neighborhood.  Colleen Doten, Leslie Webler 

and Dylan King talked about: 

o Taylor Creek Culvert Replacement 

o Mape Creek Day-lighting (2015) 

o South Lake Wash overflow project in Seward parks (completed) 

o Projects to increase fish passage, reduce flooding and sediment build-up 

 Jackie advised that there will be a public meeting at RBCC on 10/13 regarding the history of and 

master plan for Kubota Gardens.   

 


